

TO:

All Sarasota Bay Club and Jacaranda Trace Club Members

FROM:

Gail Chase

DATE:

July 27, 2021

RE:

COVID Update

On July 22, 2021, a memo was distributed advising you of the COVID-19 status for both properties. This memo is a follow-up to that and to update you on the current status of COVID-19 in both our communities.

FOLLOW-UP NOTE TO JULY 22nd MEMO:

July 22nd Memo: At Sarasota Bay Club, a vaccinated resident with recent domestic travel tested positive for COVID-19 on 7/21/21 after becoming symptomatic. Because of this resident's interactions with other <u>vaccinated residents</u> and staff, we isolated five residents/staff until receipt of negative PCR tests for these individuals.

<u>Current Status</u>: The resident is doing well and anticipating discharge to the Inn tomorrow. The five residents and staff tested negative. Since the July 22nd memo, an SBC resident has been exposed by their physician, and subsequently has tested negative. At the present time, we have had two Independent Living staff just test positive. These two staff have minor symptoms and will remain isolated until return to work criteria is met.

■ <u>July 22nd Memo</u>: At Jacaranda Trace, a group of residents attended a gathering off site. It was learned that during this gathering a vaccinated person who interacted with our residents tested positive for COVID-19. As a result, fourteen residents were isolated pending PCR testing and results. Additionally, two staff within our Memory Care community had tested positive for COVID-19 between 7/19/21 – 7/21/21 and a vaccinated resident of Cadbury Park tested positive on 7/21/21.

<u>Current Status</u>: I am happy to report that the 14 residents who attended the offsite event all tested negative. The vaccinated resident of Cadbury Park who tested positive is resting comfortably and is anticipated to return to Cadbury Park soon. One of the staff is reportedly stable and will return to work once the criteria to return to work are met. Since the July 22nd memo, an additional memory care team member tested positive. This employee is symptomatic, however reports doing well.

It is with a heavy heart though that I notify you of the passing of the second memory care worker, Dania Salomon. Dania joined our Jacaranda Trace/Cadbury Park team in November 2020. Dania was cared for deeply by many of our staff members and made a great difference in our Jacaranda Trace community and our resident's lives. We are

fortunate that she was a part of our staff. Grief counseling has been made available to our staff who request it. Please keep Dania's family and friends in your thoughts and prayers as they grieve.

As the positivity rate continues to rise, we continue to encourage any staff or residents who have not been vaccinated to consider getting vaccinated to not only protect themselves but to help protect residents, other staff, and guests.

All our protocols as outlined in our July 22^{nd} memo remain in place. Please stay safe and take care of each other.

GC:ljm